
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Aug. 4, 2025 

 
Alico Road at Leonard L. Williams Justice Center to close on Monday 

Aug. 11, 2025 for six weeks 
 

Closure is needed to accommodate ongoing construction at the Custom House. 
 
Alico Road – which provides access to the parking garage at the Leonard L. Williams Justice  
Center from North King Street – will be closed to vehicular traffic on Aug. 11, 2025 through Sept. 
22, 2025. 
 
All visitors wishing to use the parking garage attached to the Leonard L. Williams Justice Center 
should use the Walnut St. side entrance and exit (at the back of the courthouse) to access the garage 
during this time. The Walnut Street entrance to the parking garage will be open from 6 a.m. to 5:30 
p.m. Monday through Friday. 
 
To get to the courthouse from the parking garage during construction, courthouse visitors may use 
the regular pedestrian entrance and exit on the North King Street side of the garage, which is near 
the front door to the Justice Center. 
 
The six-week closure of Alico Road is necessary to accommodate the ongoing renovation and 
expansion of the Custom House, which will become the home of court administrative offices and 
a ceremonial courtroom when it opens in 2026. 
 
Full details, including a map of the affected area, and regular updates on closures and traffic pattern 
changes related to the ongoing Custom House construction is on the court website on the traffic 
page: https://courts.delaware.gov/traffic.aspx. 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 

https://courts.delaware.gov/traffic.aspx

